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OGRTF 09/19/06 Meeting Notes

Attendance:

Stephen C. Knapp (Chair)
Constellation
QSE
410-468-3606

Jack Thormahlen
LCRA
QSE
512-473-3200 X-2635

Leo Villanueva
ERCOT

512-248-3135

Rick Keetch
Reliant
QSE
713-497-2526

Ann Boren
ERCOT

512-275-7411

Wayne Kemper
Centerpoint
TO
713-207-2192 (Telephone)

Dennis Kunkel
AEP
TO
361-289-4003 (Telephone)
Colleen Frosch
ERCOT

512-248-4219

Alex Brinis
FPL
QSE
Telephone

NOTE:  Action items are shown in bold.

1. 10:16 start meeting with Anti-trust Admonition
2. Reviewed meeting minutes from 08/15 and approved.
3. New Business –Reviewed Nodal Guides #1.  Went over comments provided by Jack Thormahlen.  Considerable discussion on what to call ERCOT in various sections of the Guides and how to identify the different areas of ERCOT.  Ann Boren (ERCOT) took a list of action items and formatting guidelines on this subject, currently ERCOT is registered as the RRO with the name ERCOT ISO.
Steve Knapp (Constellation) asked about the Nodal OGRR Process and was directed to the ERCOT web-site.  The current OGRR review process won’t be affected by Nodal and is still in use.
Colleen Frosch (ERCOT) commented that PGC is not a term used in Nodal, that’s why she put the term in the Guides.  After group discussion, PGC was replaced by Resource Entity.

The group agreed, don’t want redundant definitions in the Guides and Protocols, but Guides may require more clarification of what an entity does and they may need additional information.

Colleen reported that all definitions already in the Nodal Protocols were dropped from the Guides.  The Bulk Electric System definition was also dropped.

4. The T/F Chair acknowledged the task ahead and the group agreed to 2 day meeting formats beginning with the October meeting.  Internal comments need to be received 5 days prior to the next meeting.  Comments on Guides 1 & 2 need to be received by October 9, 2006.
5. Point of Order – The EECP Revision OGRR 186 was intended to reside only in the Guides.  However, Market Participants have decided that EECP information also needs to be in the Protocols.  What happens in the Nodal Protocols, if EECP only resides there and not in the Guides, it could be a problem?  The consensus of the group was that for certain operating issues in ERCOT, there needs to be verbiage in both the Guides and the Protocols.
The next meeting is scheduled for October 16-17, 2006, at the MetCenter, Room 168.
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